
 

AGENDA FOR 

 

PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM 

 
 
Contact:: Leigh Webb 
Direct Line: 0161 253 5399 
E-mail: l.m.webb@bury.gov.uk 
Web Site:  www.bury.gov.uk 
 
 
To: All Members of Prestwich Township Forum 
 

Councillors: P Heneghan (Chair), N Bayley, J Black, G 
Campbell,  M James,  D O’Hanlon, A Simpson,  T Pickstone and 
A Quinn  

 
 Advisory Group Representatives:  
  Mr D Stanley –       Prestwich Clough Centenary 

Committee  
  Mr S Ashfaq Husain – Simister Village Community   

Association 
  Mr C Millington (Young Persons Rep) 
   Mr T Gribben – Prestwich Heritage Society  
  Mr P Gresty–     Churches Together Prestwich  & 

Kersal 
  Mr A Smith –      Patients Council   
      Mr F Adam –  Manchester and District Jewish 

Representative Council 
 
Dear Member/Colleague 
 
Prestwich Township Forum 
 
You are invited to attend a meeting of the Prestwich Township Forum 
which will be held as follows:- 
 

Date: Wednesday, 12 March 2014 

Place:  Longfield Suite, Prestwich 

Time: 6.30 pm 

Briefing 

Facilities: 

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 
briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the 
related report should be contacted. 

Notes:  

Public Document Pack



AGENDA 
 

1  APOLOGIES   
 

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
 
Members of Prestwich Township Forum are asked to consider if they have 
an interest in any matters on the agenda and, if so, to formally declare 
that interest.  
 

3  MINUTES  (Pages 1 - 4) 
 
To approve as a correct record the Minutes of the last meeting held on 3 
February 2014.  
 

4  MATTERS ARISING  (Pages 5 - 10) 
 
A copy of the Action Checklist is attached.  
 

5  TOWNSHIP PLAN - UPDATE   
 
The Township Co-ordinator will report.  
 

6  HEALTHIER TOGETHER  (Pages 11 - 26) 
 
A presentation will be given by representatives from Bury’s Clinical 
Commissioning Group.  
 

7  JOINT  STRATEGIC NEEDS ASSESSMENT   
 
A presentation will be given at the meeting.  
 

8  PARKLIFE 2014   
 
Kirsten Warren will give a presentation at the meeting.  
 

9  POLICE UPDATE   
 

10  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME   
 
A period of up to 30 minutes has been set aside for members of the public 
to ask questions or raise issues of concern relating to the provision of 
local services. 
  
 

11  COMMUNITY FUNDING REPORT  *FOR INFORMATION*  (Pages 27 - 
30) 
 
Report attached for information.  
 

12  COMMUNITY NOTICES   
 

13  URGENT  BUSINESS   
 
Any other business which by reason of special circumstances the Chair 
agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.  
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 Minutes of: PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM 
 
 Date of Meeting: 3 February 2014 
 

Venue:   Longfield Suite, Prestwich 
 

 Present:   
 Councillors: Councillors P Heneghan (in the Chair); N Bayley; J 

Black; M James; D O’Hanlon; T Pickstone; and A Quinn 
 
  
 Advisory Group 
 Representatives: Mr D Stanley - Prestwich Clough Centenary Group 
  Mr S A Husain - Simister Homewatch Scheme 
  Mr P Gresty – Churches Together Prestwich and Kersal 
  Mr F Adam – Manchester and District Jewish 

Representative Council 
  Mr A Smith – Patients Council 
  
 Public attendance: 22 members of the public were in attendance  
 
 Apologies for absence: Councillor Campbell (cl); Councillor Simpson and 

Mr C Millington     

 

 
 
PTF.729     DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 
There were no declarations of interest. 

 
PTF.730     MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

 
 It was agreed: 
 
That the Minutes of the last meeting, held on 13 November 2013, be 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

 
PTF.731     MATTERS ARISING 
 

  A copy of the Action Checklist was submitted. Further to Minute PTF.503, 
Mr David Stanley reported that the issues relating to the Eruv were not 
yet resolved. The Chair, Councillor Heneghan, undertook to follow up 
progress with the Parks Department.  

  
PTF.732       POLICE UPDATE 
    

Inspector Kenny provided an update on policing matters in respect of 
Prestwich and highlighted concerns in relation to a recent increase in 
rates of burglary in Bury South. Inspector Kenny stressed the importance 
of working with the public.  
 
In response to Inspector Kenny’s request for engagement with residents 
and the public, Councillor James requested that PACT meetings be re-
instated in the Sedgely area. The Inspector undertook to keep the issue 
under review. 
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Prestwich Township Forum, 3 February 2014 
 

  With regard to a Police presence in the library, Inspector Kenny reported 
that there would not be a permanent drop in arrangement and that 
Officers would visit the library as a part of their beat. 

    
  Jay Lieberman raised concerns on behalf of a Sedgely resident concerning 

the need for improved street lighting. Councillor James referred to the 
ongoing roll out of LED lighting across the Borough. The Chair, Councillor 
Heneghan undertook to ensure a local ward Councillor would liaise with 
the resident.  

 
  In response to concerns about the capacity of the Police to cope with an 

increase in the numbers attending the upcoming Parklife event, Inspector 
Kenny stated that early planning and liaison with organisers and 
stakeholders would take place. During discussion of this issue, Councillor 
Quinn stressed the importance of Bury Division having a presence within 
the control room.  

 
  It was agreed: 
 
  That the update be noted. 

 
PTF.733  BURY THIRD SECTOR DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 
 

 The Township Forum considered a verbal presentation from Derek Burke, 
Chief Officer, Bury Third Sector Development Agency (B3SDA). 

 
 The Agency is a charity which seeks to support and develop third sector 

organisations, social enterprises, charities and co-operatives. 
 

 The Chief Officer reported that the B3SDA offers a range of products 
designed to help third sector organisations, including: 

 
• Volunteer Centre 
• Communication Data Service 
• Funding and Development Service 
• Partnership and Engagement    

 
 Reference was made to additional funding that  had been made available 

for Bury residents via the Forever Manchester initiative.  The funding is 
available for small locally led organisations based in Bury (the Streets 
Ahead scheme) and the Cash4graft scheme which is designed to release 
small amounts of funding (between £50 and £250)  for community groups 
of local people and neighbours who want to run local projects for the wider 
community benefit. 

 
 The Chief Officer reported that B3SDA also provides support to 

Healthwatch which acts as the new independent consumer champion for 
both health and social care.  It was explained that Healthwatch works to 
help local people get the best out of their local health and social services.   

 
  It was agreed: 
 
  That Derek Burke be thanked for his presentation. 
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           Prestwich Township Forum, 3 February 2014 
 
PTF.734     INCREDIBLE EDIBLE 
 
  George Heron, representing Incredible Edible, gave a presentation setting 

out the ethos and achievements of the organisation since its formation in 
2008. The presentation included details of the following aims and 
aspirations for Incredible Edible in the Prestwich and District area in the 
future: 

 
• Focus on new community volunteers + corporate + institutional + Job 

Centre  
• More small cooking events 
• Project maintenance and growth; better signage, planters and CLC role 
• Polytunnel and allotment links? 
• Beer Festival, (no Big Dig, no Spring Fair) Apple Day 
• Feeding Manchester project and the Greater Manchester Food Charter 
• Fostering new links  
• Staffed and funded projects: show garden and learning, land-based 

work training (Veg People), food poverty 
     
   It was agreed: 
 

  That George Heron be thanked for his presentation.  
 
PTF.735  TOWNSHIP PLAN – UPDATE 
 

  The Chair, Councillor Heneghan, formally welcomed Ruth Shedwick as the 
new Township Co-ordinator.  

 
  During discussion of the Plan, Councillor Black provided a brief update on 

the work of the Regeneration Group and reported that officer support had 
been allocated to the Group through the Council. 

 
  In response to a question concerning any plans to extend the fitness 

equipment within local parks, the Township Co-ordinator explained that 
the installation of the equipment was part of a rolling programme and 
suggestions were welcome. 

 
  It was agreed: 
 
  That the update be noted. 

 
PTF.736      PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
 

The Chair, Councillor Heneghan, invited questions, comments and 
representations from members of the public present at the meeting.  
Questions were asked and comments made on the issues detailed below.  
The Township Forum Co-ordinator undertook to obtain a reply to matters  
which could not be dealt with at the meeting. 
 

• In response to a request Eammon O’Brien, concerning the 
replacement of bus shelters, Councillor Bayley explained that 
replacements were taking place across the Prestwich area.  

 
• In response to a question from Councillor O’Hanlon, Councillor  
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Prestwich Township Forum, 3 February 2014 
 
Bayley undertook to find out about the possibility of real time 
information being provided at bus stops in Prestwich. 
 

• Councillor Quinn reported that developers had stated that work on 
retirement homes at Park View/Bury New Road would commence 
this year. 
 

• Jay Lieberman raised concerns in relation a sink hole and speeding 
problems on Butterstile Lane. It was reported that Highways 
Officers were aware and dealing with the issue. With regard to the 
issue of speeding, Councillor Black highlighted that Butterstile Lane 
was a priority 1 scheme for 20mph zones. 

 
• Robert Atkins expressed concern about the ability of Butterstile 

Lane to cope with the high volume of bus traffic and referred to the 
level of vibrations suffered by adjacent properties and obstructions 
caused by cars parking on both sides of the road. The Chair, 
Councillor Heneghan, undertook to raise the issues with the 
Principal Highways Engineer. 

 
• Tony Carter reported that a leak on the Prestwich Hills estate had 

caused danger as a result of the road not being gritted. Mr Carter 
reported that grids needed clearing on Lowther Road and Church 
Lane. The Chair, Councillor Heneghan, highlighted that such issues 
could be raised through the Customer Contact Centre.  

 
• James H Reeve raised a number of concerns in relation to the 

upcoming Parklife Festival, based on the experience of last years 
event. Mr Reeve highlighted problem issues from last year, namely, 
illegal alcohol sales; petty crime; illegal taxi ranks; and numerous 
public order offences including urination and drinking in public 
places. Assurances were sought in relation to the need for a 
residents parking scheme, which were not put in place last year. 

 
• Councillor Black reported that there was a lot of local support for a 

community based campaign around the issue of dog fouling, which 
she will be looking to take forward. In relation to the issue of dog 
fouling, David Stanley highlighted the issue of inappropriately sited 
dog bins 

 
• Members of the Township Forum and the public present at the 

meeting placed on record their thanks for the hard work and 
valuable contributions of Kim Griffiths during her time as Prestwich 
Township Co-ordinator. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 COUNCILLOR P HENEGHAN 
 Chair 
 (Note: The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.30pm) 
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PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM 
ITEMS RAISED IN OPEN FORUM: 3 FEBRUARY 2014 
 

 Raised by ITEM RAISED AT OPEN FORUM Action by Action 

1 Eamon 
O’Brian 

Can we have an update when the bus 
shelters will be replaced?  

Cllr Bayley 
TfGM 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

For Info 

There are a number of bus stops in the Bury area 
which are currently to be upgraded with a raised 
platform using funding from the Better Bus Area Fund. 
 
Bus stop NC4152 on Butterstile Lane is due to be 
upgraded shortly and therefore to avoid a breakage of 
the panels within the shelter, we have arranged for the 
bus stop to be de-glazed. As soon as the works are 
completed by the contractors, we will promptly arrange 
for the shelter to be re-glazed. 
 
We understand that this may be an inconvenience to 
passengers, whilst stops are being upgraded and are 
temporarily out of service. The works at the different 
bus stops are staggered and temporary bus stops will 
be provided whilst the works are ongoing. 
TfGM 
 
Bus stop/shelter enquiries can be sent to  
shelters@tfgm.com 
 

2 Cllr 
O’Hanlon 
 

Could the bus shelters be updated at 
the same time as the upgrade to 
include information to passengers 
when buses are due? 

Cllr Bayley 
TfGM 

Transport for Greater Manchester (TfGM) are currently 
approaching the end of a procurement process that is 
looking to deliver a new real-time passenger 
information system. We envisage that this will obtain 
data from across various parts of the transport 
network in Greater Manchester and make this available 
to travellers. This will primarily be delivered through 
electronic methods such as internet journey planners 
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and mobile phone applications. Additionally, we hope 
to make the same data available to be used on certain 
display screens where available, primarily in key 
transport interchanges. 
 
The information being provided will look to include 
real-time data from the commercial bus operators in 
Greater Manchester, the Metrolink system, the road 
network (e.g. Highway journey times between key 
points) as well as from other sources. 
 
Due to the deregulation of Greater Manchester's bus 
network and thus privately operated, it will involve the 
introduction of complex systems to manage and 
distribute all of the bus data to those who need it 
across Greater Manchester. Currently, there are over 
50 bus operators in Greater Manchester 
who all use different systems to manage their 
individual operations. TfGM is working with them to try 
and bring this data together so that we can then 
provide the data to the travelling public. Initially, we 
expect to get data from all of the three largest 
operators in Greater Manchester: First Manchester, 
Stagecoach Manchester and Arriva. We also expect to 
obtain some real-time data from a limited number of 
smaller operators, who are yet to be confirmed.  
 
We are also looking to use similar data to help give 
priority to late running buses at certain traffic signals 
in Greater Manchester. We hope that this will 
contribute towards better punctuality of bus services. 
 
The new system will take time to design, build and test 
before the general public get to use it but we believe 
that it will provide great benefit to the travellers of 
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Greater Manchester in the not too distant future. 
Current plans are to have a solution in place in early 
2015, but we are still at the planning stages and this is 
therefore subject to change. 
Joanne Hewitt 
TfGM 
 

3 Jay 
Lieberman 

Can we have an update on the 
construction of the retirement homes 
on park View/ Bury New Road. 

Planning McCarthy and Stone are looking to submit a new 
planning application which would involve amendments 
to the building within the next month. This will take up 
to 3 months to process and if approved, the applicant 
may start on site towards the end of the year. 
Helen Longworth  
Senior Planning Officer  
 

4 Jay 
Lieberman 
 

There are sink hole and speeding 
problems on Butterstile Lane, can 
anything be done? 

Highways Regarding road collapse next to Street Light 10 on 
Butterstile Lane, I have been advised by our Highways 
Operations Department that the collapse is expected to 
be repaired this week (w/c 3 Feb 2014). Unfortunately 
due to flooding issues in the Borough which took 
priority the collapse could not be repaired immediately. 
Alison Dickinson 
PA to Neil Long, Assistant Director (Operations) 
 
StreetSafe 20mph initiative: The Council are currently 
carrying out investigations to establish how best to 
introduce a 20mph speed limit on the residential 
streets within the Butterstile Lane area. The Council 
expects to be in a position to initiate a consultation 
exercise on proposals later this year with a view to 
implementing a scheme before the end of the next 
financial year (2014/15). Consultation documents will 
be delivered to all residents in the area once 
provisional proposals are ready. Unfortunately, there is 
no accurate timescale at this time as the programme 
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will to a degree be dependant on the outcome of the 
consultation exercise. 
Les Watts 
Principal Engineer, Road Safety  

5 Robert 
Atkins 

Vibration issues on Butterstile Lane 
due to buses – road doesn’t seem 
suitable for buses, and the road is 
never gritted. We also have issues 
with cars parked on both sides of the 
road causing obstructions. 
 

Highways We have recently carried out joint repair works to 
Butterstile Lane and the feedback I received from Cllr 
O’Hanlon was that this had eased the problem. 
Peter Stokes 
Principal Engineer Network Maintenance 
 

6 Tony Carter There was a leak at Prestwich Hills, as 
this area wasn’t gritted it became 
dangerous. Something on the estate is 
causing the problem.  
 
 
 
Church Lane grids are now full again. 
  

Highways 
Engineers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Highways 

Following confirmation of location from Tony Carter, 
Highways confirm this is likely a land drainage issue 
rather than a highway drainage issue. Officers are 
looking at the feasibility of picking some more of this 
surface water up at the junction with either additional 
or larger grates or acos. 
Andy Southgate 
Principal Engineer (Structures/Drainage) 
 
RS reported online Ref: 1766110 
 

7. Cllr Paddy 
Heneghan 

Please note members of the public can 
report a problem online via the 
Council website homepage 
http://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?a
rticleid=1667   
by phone 0161 253 5353 
or in writing/person – Bury Council, 
Town Hall, Knowsley Street, Bury, BL9 
0SW 
 

For Information 
only 

Noted 
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8. James H 
Reeves 

Raised ParkLife concerns: 
 
- Can the police cope with 

potentially an additional 10,000 
people? Has been illegal 
alcohol/taxis & ASB in previous 
years. 

 
- Parking was not dealt with last 

year, what measures are in place 
for this years event? 

 

 
 
Dealt with at 
Forum 
 
 
 
 
Highways 

 
 
Inspector Kenny stated GMP Bury South can cope with 
additional revellers, will have a physical presence and 
engaging with the public. If a crime is committed they 
will take positive robust action. 
 
 
Neil Long (Asst Director) feeding into Heaton Park 
Management meeting 11 Feb with Highways & 
Licensing. 
 

9. Cllr Jane 
Black 

Has been asked by  residents to raise 
the issue of dog mess in Prestwich – 
on the high street and in the Green 
spaces. Looking to build momentum 
to run a campaign – especially 
people with young children. Watch 
this space! 
 

For information Noted. 

10. David 
Stanley 

Some dog bins in the parks are 
positioned at inappropriate locations, 
making it hard for them to be used 
and emptied. Would be better 
positioned at the entrances to parks 
to be used by park users and those 
walking past on the highway. 
 

Waste 
Parks 

Parks have already consulted the local community on 
the present positions of these bins, however if a new 
bin is ordered as a replacement for another then we 
will consider this action & consult David as to his 
preferred site, I do have to add that we are not 
currently replacing bins due to the cuts in budgets 
It is also fair to add that any bin can be used for 
depositing dog fouling bags 
Mike Bent  
Parks & Countryside Manager  
 
The bins have been, in the main, in situ for some years 
now and this issue has never been raised before to my 
knowledge. That being said we don’t have the funds 
available in revenue budgets to move the bins, nor is 
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this likely to change for the foreseeable future. 
Tom Buggie 
Facilities Manager (Parks and Countryside) 
 
Regarding location being difficult to empty, I can 
confirm the team haven’t complained. 
Mick Morris 
Cleansing Operations Manager 
 

11. Anne 
Hutchinson 
Rainsough 
Resident & 
David 
Stanley 
 

Both wanted to official state Kim 
Griffiths was very helpful and give 
official thanks for her work over the 
past years. 
 

For information Noted 

 
Ruth Shedwick – February 2014 
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Your health, your care, your say

Transforming health and care services in Bury
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Welcome

• Community ‘Conversations’ about transforming health and social care are 

happening across Greater Manchester

• Healthier Together

• Updating communities and gathering views about:

– Joining up health and social care services

– Enhancing GP and community services

– Transforming hospital services

• This is our local conversation 

• We are committed to ensuring that you have the opportunity to get 

involved in our work

2
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Here’s where we’ve listened to local views before

• Open public forums in Bury (1st October 2012 & 15th August 2013)

• Focus groups including a carer focus group

• Overview and Scrutiny Committee (28th November 2012 &  28th August 

2013)

• GP engagement events (summer 2013)

• Local Medical Committee (10th June 2013)

• Health and Wellbeing Board (10th June 2013)

3
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Here’s some of what we heard�

• Improving communications between health and social care is key

• The need to improve access to primary care (GP) services

• Patients with long term conditions need to be supported as a priority

• The importance of self care and putting patients in control

• A greater focus on illness prevention

• Transport and access issues need to be considered

• Having an open and honest dialogue in communities

4
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Pressures on resources

• More people are living longer with multiple long term conditions

• Expectations are growing

• Services are fragmented and need to be more joined up

Bury’s health challenges that need to be prioritised over the next two years:

• Heart disease

• Lung and other cancers

• COPD (chronic obstructive pulmonary disease)

• Stroke

• Mental health and learning disabilities

• Alcohol and liver disease

5
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The future vision

• There will be local services and specialist services

• Health services will work in a seamless way (GPs, hospital doctors, 

community services and social care) with patients at the centre

• Expertise will be pooled to develop centres of excellence to improve 

outcomes and patient experience

6
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High level changes at a glance

7

• Review and possible 
recommissioning of 
community health 
services 

•Health and social care services 
to work more closely together

•Reduce emergency admissions 

•7-day services to support 
discharge & better reablement 

•Joint assessments and 
accountable lead professional 

• Improving access to 
primary care 

• More services closer to 
home  

• Restructuring of hospital 
urgent care in Greater 
Manchester to improve 
patient outcomes 

HEALTHIER 

TOGETHER

PRIMARY 

CARE 

STRATEGY

COMMUNITY 

SERVICES 

REDESIGN 

INTEGRATED 

CARE 
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�in 5 years�

We want local people to experience:

• A more joined up system of care

– With enhanced access to GP services and community services

– Safe and high quality hospital care

– High quality urgent and emergency care services

– More care closer to home

• Leading to

– Improved health and reduced health inequalities

– An improved patient experience of care

– Support for people to retain their independence

– More efficient use of resources

8
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How can we achieve this

Our two year operating and five year strategic plans

encompass a vision for�

Integrating health and social care
• A single, seamless service with patients at the centre

• Less emergency hospital admissions

• Supporting people to stay well at home

• Improved outcomes, more sustainable and better value of public money

Transforming hospital care / care closer to home
• Local services and specialist services - the right care, in the right place, at the right time

• Improved access / waiting times reduced

• Pooled expertise, centres of excellence, improving outcomes for patients

9
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How can we achieve this continued�

Optimising community services
• Community Services are key to delivering integrated health and social care

• Review and possible re-commissioning of existing services to meet local needs

– More on this, next slide

Enhanced primary (GP) care services
• Improved access, 7 day services

• Reduce the need for patients to be admitted to hospital

• More focus on prevention and supporting people to remain independent

• Improved access and integration with other services 
– Healthier Radcliffe

10
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Specialist Services 

Core Podiatry 

Core Audiology

Community Eye Service

Treatment rooms (including tissue viability, Refugee Nurse, Lymphedema) 

Anticoagulation 

Hospital Services 

Enhanced Admission 

Avoidance 

Cross Cutting

Discharge Liaison 

Rapid Response Team

Bealey Hospital 

Killelea

Elm Hurst

Spot purchase beds 

Therapy Service

Speech and Language

Stroke Early Supported 

OT adult and Children's 

Discharge 

Physiotherapy 

Pulmonary Rehab 

Cardiac Rehab

Posture and Mobility 

Dietetics

Integrated Care

Cross Cutting

Primary Care / Walk-in Centre

District Nursing inc Stoma and Bowel 

Breast and Continence Service 

Specialist Palliative Care Nursing Team

Children Community Nursing team

Children Speech and Language Therapy

Community Services re-design and themes

Integrated LTC Services

Integrated Respiratory 

Integrated Diabetic Service 

Parkinson Disease pathway

Integrated Cardiac (all 

including OPD

Dementia 
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Case study� what this means for Betty from Bury... now

Betty is a 72 year old widow who has diabetes

She tries not to bother her GP and so held off seeing him until she was so

unwell she had to go to A&E late on a Friday

She was put into observation and seen by a consultant on Monday

She stayed for 2 weeks whilst tests were done and whilst she shook off an

infection

She was discharged but remained poorly and confused

A week later Betty was back in A&E for an even longer spell)

12
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Case study� what this will mean for Betty from Bury� in 

the future

Betty was invited in for an assessment of her health and wellbeing

Her GP arranged for a specialist diabetes nurse to co-ordinate her care

The nurse’s close links with social care meant that a personal health budget

was set up to fund changes to help mobility

A tele-health system was set up in her home and now Betty’s health can be

monitored

If she feels ill, she has one number to call. When she did, the specialist nurse

came to her home and changed her medication to keep her stable

She is living a healthy and happy life in her own home

13
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Next steps

• We want and value your feedback on the vision for transforming health 

and care services 

• We will record your views, consider them locally and feed them into the 

wider Healthier Together process

• We will be participating in the Greater Manchester wide public consultation 

for Healthier Together later in the year

• Further opportunities for engagement and consultation on local models of 

care

– Please tell us how you would prefer to be communicated and engaged with

14
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Thank you for listening and providing 

your feedback

More information at�

www.buryccg.nhs.uk

www.healthiertogethergm.co.uk

15
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Title: Community Funding Report 

 

To:   Prestwich Township Forum 

 

Date:  12th March 2014 

 

Contact Officer Liz Saunders  
 Bury Council Programme Support Officer 

 0161 253 6357  

 e.saunders@bury.gov.uk 

1.0 Introduction 

 
The Council has allocated £1,000 per ward to support the work of 
voluntary and community groups. The application funding decisions will be 
made by the relevant ward councillors. Individual grants to the “ward” 
fund are available for a maximum of £250.  Additionally, a borough-wide 
allocation of £13,000 is available for “cross-ward” applications from 
third sector organisations, with a maximum individual grant of £750.  

 

2.0 Ward Funding 2013/14 

 
Holyrood  
Group  Details Allocated 
Prestwich & 
Whitefield Explorer 
Unit Equipment Tents & stoves  £     250.00  
Prestwich Asian 
Womens Comm Exercise class  £     200.00  

  £    916.66  

 
Sedgley 
Group  Details Allocated 
The Big Knit To purchase wool to knit blankets  £     200.00  
Prestwich & 
Whitefield Explorer 
Unit Equipment Tents & stoves  £     250.00  
Prestwich Asian 
Womens Comm Exercise class  £     200.00  

 Fund Remaining £     716.66  

 

St. Mary’s  
Group  Details Allocated 

Incredible Edible To hire a marquee for the Eco-fair  £     250.00  

Incredible Edible To hire a marquee for the Eco-fair -£    250.00  

Prestwich & 
Whitefield Heritage 
Society  

To purchase a digital projector   £     250.00  

Prestwich Asian 
Womens Comm 

Exercise class  £     200.00  

 Fund Remaining £     916.66  
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3.0 Cross Ward Funding 2013/14 

 
Group  Details Allocated 
Eden Garden 
Allotment 
Association 

To purchase a garden shed for the 
allotment  £    750.00  

Prestwich Carnival To organise the carnival  £    750.00  
Bury Society for Deaf  To purchase a baby changing unit  £    750.00  
Girlguiding Whitefield 
and Radcliffe To purchase a projector  £    750.00  
Redeeming Our 
Communities To purchase refreshments for a course  £    750.00  
Radcliffe Traders To organise the Radcliffe Dance off  £    750.00  
Iranian Education 
and Culture Group To pay for room hire  £    750.00  
The Mosses 
Thursday Group To pay for room hire  £    750.00  
Whitefield Business 
Group cost towards Halloween festival  £    750.00  
Rotary Club of 
Ramsbottom fund a laptop and printer  £    750.00  
Events by us 3 Day charity event at Burrs  £    750.00  
Prestwich Clough 
Centenary Group Bands for Prestwich Clough  £    750.00  
Prestwich Clough 
Centenary Group Marquee for Prestwich Clough  £    750.00  
Prestwich British 
Legion To revamp one of the community rooms  £    750.00  
Unsworth Football 
club Football Goal posts  £    750.00  
Whitehead Park 
Community Café To update the Whitehead Park Pavilion  £    750.00  
25th Prestwich and 
Whitefield Scouts To upgrade building security  £    750.00  
Bury Fair Trade  Bury Fair Trade Fortnight   £    250.00  

 Fund Remaining  £    0.00 
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4.0 Small Grants Panel 2013/14 

 
Bury Council has an annual allocation of £84,100 plus any residual funding from the previous years Community Fund (for 2012/13 
£4,646.41) for the Small Grant’s Fund. The current funding priority is to encourage and support grass-root community activity. This means 
small, community-based and locally controlled groups that manage themselves, encourage active participation from volunteers, and have 
minimal cash reserves and limited access to funding support. 
Application forms for the new round of funding in May are available from Liz Saunders 0161 253 6357 or e.saunders@bury.gov.uk 

Small Grants Fund  

Applicant    Requested  Decision 

Tottington Holiday Club To run a holiday play scheme  £        3,000.00   £         1,000  

Chesham Fold Running costs for the TRA  £        5,563.52   £             -  

Openshaw Park Green For double glazing on the Pavilion  £        4,200.00   £         1,400  

The Attic To run 2 work programmes in The Attic  £        9,000.00   £                -  

Deaf Society To provide a disabled toilet  £      12,000.00   £         4,000  

Relate To provide a bursary to subsidise those using the service  £      12,000.00   £         6,000  

Eagles Wing Core funding for Solidarity  £      12,000.00   £         6,000  

Inspire 1 Midsummer Sing 2013  £        6,075.00   £                -  

Inspire 2 To fund the first year of the new Community Choir  £        2,297.95   £         1,800  

Evolve  To fund an eco stage at the Ramsbottom Festival  £      12,000.00   £                -  

Project 29 To provide basic level training on film making  £      12,000.00   £                -  

Culture Well To offer creative activities for health and wellbeing  £        3,355.00   £                - 

Topping Fold TRA To organise various community trips  £        7,604.80   £         2,500  

ADAB To run an employment and training course  £      11,874.48   £         4,000  

Prestwich and Whitefield Heritage  To fund the heritage museum in Prestwich library  £        3,500.00   £         1,000  

Radcliffe Traders Group To organise Radcliffe Dance Off   £        1,816.90   £           900  

Rotary Club of Radcliffe Organise the over 70's Christmas party  £        2,000.00   £      2,000.00  

B-Muzik Holiday teenage project to reduce ASB  £      11,857.00   £      5,928.50  

Whitefield Business Group Whitefield Halloween Festival  £      10,000.00   £                  -  

Higher Road Allotment Install drainage and remove trees  £      11,500.00   £      4,185.50  
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Chesham Road Community Centre Running costs for the Centre  £        3,000.00   £      3,000.00  

Super Mum Project Office rental and miscellaneous items  £      11,947.00   £                  -   

Diabetic Support Group Run information sessions  £        6,000.00   £      3,000.00  

Victoria TRA Mortgage payments  £      10,000.00   £                  -   

Outwood TRA General equipment and insurance for the youth club  £        3,519.00   £      3,519.00  

Chapelfield Grow Your Own Expand the Grow Your Own initiative   £        4,335.00   £      4,335.00  

Community Café for Bury Restoration of Whitehead Park Pavilion  £      12,000.00   £                -    

Healthier Communities Project Health education and promotion activities  £      12,000.00   £                  -   

Local In Prestwich Ongoing LIP promotion  £      12,000.00   £                  -   

Well Arty Website design and BIG Social event  £        4,032.00   £      4,032.00  

Withins Community Association To improve and maintain Withins Brook  £        3,500.00   £                  -   

Summerseat Village Community To improve and maintain Summerseat Island  £      12,000.00   £                  -   

Hunters Hill TRA To help fund a play area  £           12,000   £      3,354.00  

Victoria TRA Running costs  £             8,170   £      3,354.00  

Hard of Hearing Support Group To fund weekly meetings for hard of hearing  £             1,298   £      1,298.00  

Radcliffe Town FC To compete improvements to the club house  £             1,000   £      1,000.00  

Solidarity To continue monthly activities and social events  £           12,000   £      3,354.00  

Azamran Youth Club Easter and summer play schemes  £             9,538   £      4,769.00  

Jitahidi To develop the  group with meetings and events  £             8,103   £      3,354.00  

Five Stars Appeal Pilot project to offer skills training to volunteers  £             6,000   £                -    

Ramsbottom Business Group To help fund Ramsbottom Chocolate Festival  £             7,300   £      3,563.00  

Summerseat Village Community To improve Summerseat Island  £           12,000   £      6,000.00  

  Total  £    88,646.00  
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